
 

Gabriella Kennedy 
Chief of Police, LSPD 
Contact: (836)-972-1137 

PRESS RELEASE 
Date: October 2nd, 2025 

Vinewood Police Station 
69 Elgin Avenue, Vinewood 

Los Santos, San Andreas 

 

For Immediate Release: 
 
On October 3rd 2025, the Los Santos Police Department, Blaine County Sheriff’s Office, and 
San Andreas State Police will officially merge into a single unified agency: the San Andreas 
State Police. From that date forward, all sworn in personnel will be referred to as Officers. 
 
To reflect this new chapter, the department will adopt black and gold uniforms, representing 
pride, honor, and resilience. Vehicle liveries will also be updated to match the new uniform 
colors, ensuring a consistent and recognizable identity across the state. ​
​
All current cadets will be formally sworn in as Officers, and all personnel already holding the 
rank of Officer or above will be grandfathered into their positions. 
 
Until the official transition date, operations within the Los Santos Police Department, Blaine 
County Sheriff’s Office, and San Andreas State Police will continue as normal. 
 
This historic merger represents a major step in uniting law enforcement resources, personnel, 
and expertise under one banner to provide consistent and effective service across the state. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

  

Gabriella Kennedy 
Chief of Police 
Los Santos Police Department 

Theresa Indigo 
Sheriff​
Blaine County Sheriff's Office 

Craig Maxwell 
Commissioner 
San Andreas State Police 

 

 


